
Learning Contracts

A student-centred method 
through which a trainee 

and a facilitator collaborate 
on a written agreement that 
details what will be learned,
 how it will be learned and 
how the learning will be 

verified

Learning Stations

A student-centred method 
through which learning 

stations or activity centres 
spread around the training 
area allow for small groups 

of trainees to focus on 
specific tasks for a limited 

time

Problem-based 
Learning

A student-centred method 
that challenges the trainee to 
learn through engagement 

with real problems

Group Work

A student-centred technique 
through which trainees construct 
knowledge and/or apply skills in 

a collective, shared process

Brainstorming

A student-centred 
technique through which 
effort is made to generate 
ideas and thoughts in a 
spontaneous manner

Storytelling and 
Story Writing

A student-centred 
technique which helps 

to provide a clear 
understanding of abstract 

ideas through telling stories

Presentation and 
Demonstration

A student-centred technique 
through which content is 

delivered through oral, visual 
and audio-visual media
 that allow for facilitator-

trainee interaction

Project-based Learning

A student-centred method 
through which trainees design, 
plan and carry out an extended 

project producing a publicly 
exhibited output

Simulation 
and Role-play

A student-centred technique 
which creates a realistic 

environment using problem-
solving activities related to 

current real situations. Role-
playing allows the trainee to take 

on another persona through 
drama, modelling and games

A toolbox for facilitators
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